***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

OCTOBER 2007

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 
Our first of many frosts have occurred and the autumn season is here.  Our Public Works Department, Rural Water Agency and NY Leak Detection recently completed a water system-wide leak detection update.  The listening devises did allow us to find certain leaks in the town and in the village.  Those repairs have been made by your village employees or by homeowners.  Four years ago, unaccounted water loss was seventy percent and this year it is twenty-seven percent.  Each year, we have improved the system to lower the unaccounted water usage.  This leak detection will lower that percentage further for the sake of the aquifer and all our wallets.  

We have discussed with you previously that Hunt Engineering has completed an infrastructure proposal for water system- wide change.  We are hosting meetings with water users in the Town of Newark Valley to explain the expenditure proposal, ‘water district’, and the different ways of supplying water to each of the homes along NV Maine Road, Howard Hill, Tappan and Shirley Roads.   We will continue reporting on this engineering proposal but our focus currently is town resident’s utilizing the water system.  

 

We will report in the near future; the engineering report for in-village initiatives.  The proposal is a great working document that will not be placed on a shelf and forgotten.  Homeowners and residence will see evidence of change within the coming years and this is going to be a long term fix to the water system.  

 

Recently, you may have seen NV Town Highway Dept. making much needed changes on the Rock Street Bridge here in the village.  Recently, you may have seen NV Village Public Works making much needed changes on Howard Hill Road out in the town.  State law dictates bridge responsibility to towns, counties and states.  The local law dictates water system repair and improvements to the village.  There are no borders except legal when we work together.  

 

All planned street repair is complete for the current year and we continue to be up to date with your cycle of paving.  

 

An important reminder, visit our website at www.villageofnewarkvalley.com where you will find meeting agendas, meeting minutes and news updates of events for municipal and not-for-profit agencies.  We continue to work with agencies to post and inform the public.  

 

Take care, 

Jim Tornatore, Mayor

     

 CLERKS REPORT:

Fall is here and the leaves are beginning to change. Enjoy the views!  If you are out on Halloween, be careful and watch for the children. 

You will receive your water meter card with this newsletter. For those of you who have tenants who are required to read the meters, please, pass the cards on to them to avoid a “no meter read” penalty. If you did not receive your card, you may come to the village office to request one. They are due at the village office BEFORE November 1st. Bills will go out November 15th. You will have 30 days to pay without a penalty.

Remember that we have our website up and running: www.villageofnewarkvalley.com. You can print out any of our forms from the site, fill them out, and send them to the village office with the fee enclosed. This can save you a lot of time! When you subscribe to the site, you will receive information via e-mail as it is posted to the site. 

Next newsletter will be January 2008. Enjoy the upcoming Holidays! 



Mertie Pozzi

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

As the summer comes to an end and the leaves start to fall, remember to keep the drains clear and to bag the leaves in recyclable paper bags.  The last pick-up dates are October 9th & 10th, and November 6th & 7th.  

The DPW has had a water leak survey done that found a number of leaks that have been repaired.  We apologize for all the inconvenience that this has caused and hopefully by the time this is printed, the roads will be under repair. Many improvements have been made to the water system; two new hydrants, three new water services and elimination of two undersized water feeds. These repairs have saved the village over ten thousand gallons of water a day.  

Remember that the village DPW is here to help you in any way we can.  If you have a water problem, call us at 642-8700 so we can make arrangements to come and investigate.  If it’s the village’s water problem, we will fix it and if it’s the homeowner’s problem, we can explain it and give suggestions.




Thank you, 




Bill Foster

BRUSH            LEAVES AND GRASS  

October 9th               October 10th
November 6th           November 7th                                                  

CODE ENFORCEMENT 

Given the fact that code enforcement has been without an officer twice since Denny resigned from the position, the issue of sidewalk repair has not progressed as we had hoped.  The sidewalk committee came back with the firm resolution that the property owners should be and are responsible for the repair and maintenance of their sidewalks and the burden should not fall on the village, as a whole.  The law has been in place for years on end, and they do not feel there is any need to change it, at this point. 

With that being said, there will be letters going out this month to those property owners whose sidewalks need repair. This is not a new issue and no one should be surprised, as there has been much communication on this subject.

  

As a reminder, there are sidewalk forms available from the Department of Public Works, on a first-come, first-served basis and DPW will also remove old sidewalks.  This has to be scheduled with DPW, as there are only so many they can do in any period of time, so please plan ahead!

On another issue, it has been noted that there are many homes with no street numbers on them.  Not only is it a law to have street numbers in visible sight on your homes, but it is a benefit to you to do so.  Emergency vehicles depend on these numbers to aid in locating an emergency and without them, precious time is wasted trying to locate the addresses.

  

With winter coming, I would like to remind everyone with a sidewalk that you must keep them free of snow and ice.  The level of disrepair of your sidewalks does not matter! 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the village office.  Enjoy the fall!

Bill Swagler Jr.

TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:

This summer was a busy time for the library.  We had the Summer Reading Program that we ran for children who came to the library every Friday for six weeks as well as for the children that attend the SACC program.  We had one top reader from the SACC program, Chris Dutcher , as well as many great readers.  There were three top readers of the group here at the library, Ken Pipher, Amanda Ayers, and Luke Kaczynski.  Total we had 67 children participate who read together over 1,000 hours during a six week time period.  This year for the first time we had four teenagers help with the program, Elizabeth Yetter, Samantha Robinson, Greg Pipher, and Leesha Ayers.  All of the people who came, children, teens, and adults made it a great time for all.  Thanks also to Rob Burkhart from the US Secret Service and GiGi Horvath from Literacy Volunteers for their special appearance.  

The Annual Book Sale went very well.  We brought in $675.00 that will be used for purchasing more books. Thanks again to all that helped with the book sale as well as the people who donated books and the people who bought books.  The weather really was on our side this year.   For those who might have missed it, there was a ceremony after the book sale where the Library staff was given the certificate that states that the Library building is now on the state and national list of historic places.  A bronze plaque has been put on the front of the building just above the drop box. 

We are running a silent auction for a painting done by Carrie Dru Tornatore titled "Light on the ponds".  We have prints of the painting for sale as well.  Proceeds will go to the:  Tappan-Spaulding Memorial Library Expansion and Handicap Accessibility Building Fund.  

Yes, that means we are going to be adding to the back of the Library building to make it handicap accessible and to give us a little more much needed room.  This space will not only give us the handicap access but will allow us room for more computers, a young adult area that can be used for book discussion groups, and a tutoring room.  We are looking to our community for help in this project.  Many have already come forward but we will need more.  Help will be needed for committees, fundraisers, and monetary donations. As the project takes shape we will keep you updated on activities.  Right now the grant writing process has begun and will continue throughout this project.  If you have any questions about the addition, please feel free to drop by and look at the first stage drawings and to talk to us about it.  We will be making very little impact on the present building and hope to continue the flavor of the current building into the new part.   

Hope to see you soon at the library.

LuAnn Whirl 

Director   

NV HISTORICAL SOCIETY

It's Apple Festival Time 

The 28th annual Apple Festival of the Newark Valley Historical Society returns with a grand edition of our fall feature.  This year’s Festival, running both Saturday, 10/6 and Sunday, 10/7, will showcase the efforts of local musician Tom Quigley, who has booked ten musical groups to play during the weekend.  They will be performing at two sites on the grounds of the Bement-Billings Farmstead throughout the festival.  Enjoy old-time and Celtic music, folk music and fiddle tunes, as well as lots of bluegrass and sea chanties.

All of our popular guilds will be demonstrating 19th century skills and crafts.  Count on getting a good whiff of the smithy’s smoking forge, while seeing our costumed guides at work.  Watch members of our Black Powder Guild at target practice with their 50-caliber muzzle-loaders, and see our spinners and weavers demonstrating in the Weaver’s Barn.  Don't miss our cider press at work, and watch how soap is made.  Our Cooking Guild will be cooking on the 200 year old hearth, while outdoors we’ll have kettles of apple butter and salt potatoes over open fires.  There are lots of activities for kids, including craft demos, our “Make-It-Take-It" history area, pumpkin painting, and horse drawn wagon rides.

Visit the artisans selling their handiwork in the Peddler’s Market Tent.  Stop by the Bement-Billings House for a tour (included in the price of admission) and stay a while in the charming Gift Shop.

Expect fine fare at the dinner tables.  In addition to our great soup and salt potatoes, there will be our famous barbecued beef, pork and turkey, and (of course) several choices of apple desserts.  Saturday’s Apple Dessert Contest is open to the public.  Have your entry at the Apple Produce Tent by 1:30. 

There's lots to do and see at the 28th annual Apple Festival, Oct. 6-7, located just north of the village of Newark Valley, NY.  Hours are 10 to 5 both days.  

ADMISSION:   $6 adults, $5 members, $4 students and senior citizens.  Free parking.

Visit  http://tom-marie.com for the music schedule.  For more information call 642-9516. 

FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERKS OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 

Have a safe and happy holiday!
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